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D & P M SHELDON 
Whitehouse Dairy 

Your Local Dairyman & 
Newsagent 

We sell other local goods: eggs,   pota-
toes, fruit and veg. 

We use fresh milk from Booths Hall 
Farm, Knutsford 

We operate a ‘milkwatch’ scheme, 
keeping our eyes & ears open in the 
early hours 

Tel: 01565 634509 

www.sheldonsdairy.co.uk 

 

Jenny Bowman 891431   ---------- jenny@fagitta.plus.com 
Anna Lee 892352   ---------- annalee1@btinternet.com 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
For details of Church services and events, see p7 

For full details of cricket matches, see p8 
JULY 

Monday 1st:  Parish Hall, 6.45pm.  Parish Council Finance Meeting, followed by Parish Council 

meeting.  All welcome. 

Wednesday 3rd:  29 Westage Lane, 7.00pm.  WI meeting. 

Thursday 4th:  Belmont Hall, 11.30am—3.30pm.  Ladies’ Afternoon Tea. 

Friday 5th.  Parish Hall Patio, 7.00—9.30pm:  Pop-up party. 

Tuesday 9th.  Olympia Barn, Arley Hall, 7.30pm.  Equali Ladies’ Choir. 

Wednesday 17th & Thursday 18th:  Primary School, school production: ‘Troy Story’ 

Thursday 18th:  Partridge Inn, 12.30pm.  Ladies’ lunch. 

AUGUST   

Wednesday 14th: Bowling Green.  WI Bowls Fun Evening. 

Thursday 15th:  Partridge Inn, 12.30pm.  Ladies’ lunch. 

 

The Budworth Bulletin is printed by Rankin Graphics 

Phone 01606 42808  or 0161 926 9680 

Reprographics - PrePress Services - Printing Plates - Digital Print 

 

MC 
10, Bramhalls Park,        
Anderton, Northwich 
Cheshire, CW9 6AH 

 

AIRPORT  TRANSFERS  -  PRIVATE HIRE 
PROFESSIONAL AND RELIABLE 

Call Michael Green on 

T: 01606 781467  M: 07784 217640 

  

July-August 2019  
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JNS Facilities Limited provide a quality service to the highest standard in the most 

economic, efficient and effective way. Clear cost savings for repeat business will 

always be implemented.   

 All your building and decorating needs catered for. 

 SkyVac gutter clearances from £50, essential at this time of year. 

Other services include: 

 Ground maintenance and tree surgery 

 K Pole window cleaning 

 Internal high level cleans with the use of the innovative skyVac, perfect for 
offices and retail outlets. 

Please go to our website to see our full range of services - jnsfacilities.co.uk 

Contact Phil on 07931 434698 or email info@jnsfacilities.co.uk  

Do you have any          
unwanted/unused 

tools? 
Tools with a Mission (TWAM) 
enables people in developing 
countries to earn a living and 
support themselves.   

TWAM take all sorts of tools in any condition - even if they’re incomplete - and refurbish 
them for forwarding to Africa. 

All types of hand tools are wanted: whether they’re used for carpentry, motor mechan-
ics (including trolley jacks and ramps), building, electrical, plumbing, engineering,  or    
gardening work.  They’ll all be welcome!    

If you have any unwanted tools, please will you bring them to my house and the charity 
will collect them. 

Peter Davies  

01606 892 383 
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T he school re-opened on Monday 10
th
 June after a 

two-week Spring break—and what a busy term it is! 

On 16
th
 June 12 students braved the ‘stormy, wet weather’ to dance round the 

Maypole at Cransley School as part of the Church Garden Party (see photo, 
below). They were a huge success! Many thanks to Shirley Humphreys, who 
does sterling work, giving up her time and choreographing the dance routine. 

The new upstairs resource 
area is now complete and 
work has begun to furnish the 
room. Karen Hammond and 
Richard Elias are organizing a 
‘Pop-up Party’ on the Village 
Hall patio on Friday 5th July to 
raise funding for resources. 
Mrs Robins has submitted a 
bid to the Foyle Foundation to 
support setting up the room as 
a children’s library. Please 
come along on Friday 5th and 
support our school. Prizes for 
the raffle would be appreciated. 

SATs are finished and students are now able to enjoy the rest of the term with-
out such pressure and some amazing activities have been organized. 

On Friday 21st June Julie Grundy, a ladies’ football player, coach and manager, 
is set to visit the school to promote women in sport - this is part of the PE curric-
ulum. Hopefully, her passionate talk will inspire the children for their Sports Day 
on 26

th
 June. 

Students in years 3-6 are due to enjoy a residential trip at Robinwood Centre, 
Wrexham.  This will be an ‘adventurous’ experience designed to take students 
out of their comfort zone! Students in Y5 and Y6 are also participating in an Ori-
enteering afternoon at Marbury Park with other local schools. 

A major focus for the school in the next few weeks is preparing students for tran-
sition in the next academic year, whether this is to ‘big’ school or moving up a 
year in school. Students will have the opportunity to visit their new Secondary 
School or meet the new teachers for next year. 

The last term is a time for farewells. The school will say ‘goodbye’ to Year 6 on 
Thursday 25

th
 July, with a leavers’ service at Great Budworth Church at 1.30pm. 

Mrs Haywood, the Year3/4 teacher, is leaving, so we would like to wish her well 
and thank her for her dedication to the school and young people.  

Date for your Diary 

17
th
 and 18

th
 July; School Production ‘Troy Story’. Tickets can be obtained from 

the school. Please support our school! 

Karen Hammond 
Vice Chair of Governors 

SCHOOL NEWS   
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The Cock O’Budworth 
Warrington Rd,  Great Budworth,  CW9 6HB 

01606 891287 
Michelle and the team wish you a warm welcome to The Cock O’Budworth.  Set in the 

beautiful Cheshire countryside overlooking rolling fields, the Cock O’Budworth is an idyllic 
country pub with a spacious beer garden, serving a range of award-winning Joseph Holt ales 

and lagers, along with traditional pub food.  Our summer menu offers a range of deals 
throughout the week, including two for £13 Monday-Saturday, Curry Thursdays and Fish 

Fridays.  Our stylish function suite is also available to hire for all types of private and     
corporate functions.  Contact a member of the team on 01606 891287 or email:              

thecockatbudworth@joseph-holt.com to reserve a table or enquire about our function suite. 

A Midsummer Evening of Music 
Tuesday 9th July, at 7.30pm 

at 
The Olympia Barn, Arley Hall 

 

EQUALI LADIES CHOIR 
 

Under the direction of Mr Chris Gaskell. 
From ballads to jazz, from musical theatre to 

classical. 
An eclectic mix of arrangements for female    

voices. 

TICKETS £10 per person 
 
Ticket price includes a 
glass of wine/prosecco 
and nibbles. 
 
Beers, wines & bubbles 
will be available to       
purchase. 
 
Full address: 
The Olympia Barn 
Arley Hall 
Northwich 
Cheshire 
CW9 6NA 

Blades Mowers Garden Machinery Company 
Unit 1 Park Farm 

Antrobus, CW9 6NX 
 

We are looking for a retired part-time fitter to help out in and around our work shop. 
There will be no heavy labour required. 

You will have the opportunity to pick and choose your own flexible working hours. 
All tools and equipment are provided. 

If you are interested or simply want to find out more don’t 
hesitate to get in touch or pay us a visit. 

Contact Bob Ellis 
Telephone:   01565 777057  01925 470323    Mobile: 07803 936405 
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W ell done to the members of Great Budworth 
WI who entered their crafts, paintings and  
photos in the WI marquee at the Cheshire 

Show - they flew the flag for Great Budworth. Congratula-
tions to Liz Bentham, who won a special award at the Royal 
Cheshire Show for her watercolour of St Michael’s Mount, 
Penzance (pictured below).  It received full marks along 
with five other paintings and was chosen as the overall win-
ner. Great Budworth WI also received three other prize 

cards.  Well done, Liz – and well done, ladies!  We’re very proud of you!   
We had a talk at the June meeting on travelling across America in a posh camper van, but 
regret it hasn’t inspired any of us to try it for ourselves!! The speaker did say that she    
hadn’t given of her best - or maybe we were expecting too much.  

Members kindly donated bran tub and mystery bags for the church fete at Belmont Hall, 
along with Cransley School. We sold almost 
everything, so made a generous donation to the 
Church. 

We are looking forward to the next meeting on 
Wednesday 3rd July, at 7pm, to be held in the 
garden of Christine Wyllie’s house in Westage 
Lane. Members are asked to bring along a chair, 
so after enjoying the garden we have a speaker, 
Carole Codd, who will tell us ‘Anecdotes of a 
registrar’. We will also have strawberries and 
cream with our cup of tea.  We hope for a nice 
warm evening – we have had enough rain !! 

The  Ramblers walked in Dunham Park last month.  It was a bit wet, but it is a beautiful 
deer park.  We enjoyed the walk, despite the rain and it was followed by lunch in the café. 

The book club are reading ‘The Tattooist of Auschwitz’ by Heather Morris. 

We have the Bowls Fun Evening on the 14th August (please note: this is the second 
Wednesday of the month) at 7pm prompt.  Do come along and have a go - it gives mem-
bers a chance to have a friendly game of bowls and the more experienced will give lots of 
help. Please bring along a small sweet or savoury contribution to the faith supper (a ‘faith 
supper’ means everyone brings along food to eat, not too much but just enough !!) 

We then have a coach trip to Sudbury Hall, near Uttoxeter, on 12th September for     
members to enjoy. The house was used in the filming of Pride & Prejudice as Mr Darcy’s 
home, Pemberley, and there is also a Museum of Childhood, so we can have a good      
reminisce of the toys we used to play with.  We’ll leave the Ice Cream Farm at 9.45am and 
return at around 5.30pm. The coach is free for WI members and so if you are a National 
Trust member it’s a free day out. 

June Wilkinson 891534 
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Would you like some help? 

 Someone to do your shopping for 
you? 

 Prepare lunch or an evening meal? 

 Carry out light cleaning duties or 
just keep you company? 

 CRB-checked, mature, trustworthy 
lady who lives in Comberbach. 

 Competitive rates. 

Sally Jackson      

Telephone 01606 891942 

 

Save  the  date !  
After extensive consultation it has been decided that the next Big Boys’ Event will take 

place on: 

Saturday 14 September.   
The theme:  

NEW ORLEANS   
Food, drink, music and other 

entertainment  appropriate to 
the theme will be provided for 
your delectation.  So, save the 

date – and keep an eye on the   
village notice boards for more             

information during the summer.   

Belmont Hall, Great Budworth  

tickets from the office or on 01606 891747 

Thought for the month: 

The concept of two people living together for twenty-five years without a     
serious dispute suggests a lack of spirit only to be admired in sheep. 

A. P. Herbert 
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HERITAGE SOCIETY 

T 
he Society held its Annual General Meeting at the Parish Hall on Monday 17th 

June.  I reported as follows. 

Our main concern during the past year has been the state of the bottom pump 

house (also known as the ‘running pump’).  I noted in my report last year that this was in 

a sorry state – and after the AGM  we started to firm up a project to restore it.  Keith 

Brudenell drew up a schedule of work and Rod Bowman has been in serious discussions 

with CWAC’s conservation officer on numerous occasions. 

As costs exceeded the Heritage Society’s budget -  and, as the pump house is owned by 

the parish council, a number of joint meetings took place.  We invited a number of    

companies to tender for the work but, despite providing them with a clear schedule of 

work, the response has been poor.  

In other areas, the Heritage Society once again organ-

ised and funded the community carol singing on Christ-

mas Eve, providing mulled wine and mince pies to those 

taking part.  The organisation went smoothly and our 

sincere thanks go to Richard Elias and his press-ganged 

family (who were largely responsible for its smooth  

running) and to our hardy local musicians for their ac-

companiment.   

In March a hardy team of Heritage Society volunteers 

set to work with mops, buckets, and scrubbing brushes 

and cleaned up the village’s road signs (see pic, right).  

We also organised and hosted an excellent quiz night 

and hot pot supper, which raised over £600, which will 

enable us to contribute more to the lower pump house 

work than we had originally envisaged.  My thanks go 

to Anna Lee for compiling the questions; to Richard 

Elias for the delicious food - and to everyone on the 

committee who helped on the night.  I must also thank 

the   donors of the wine which was provided on the         

evening.    

As well as the subscription money we have received, we have also received some     

welcome donations. This healthy bank balance is fortunate, as one of our members has    

proposed the creation of an iPhone-guided historical tour of the village.  

I also understand that the church has a project in the pipeline, to which the Society might 

contribute. 

So here`s to the future of our Heritage Society. 

Malcolm Torrance 

Chairman 

The Chairman of the        
Heritage Society dressed  for 

work. 
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PADDY PAWS HOMEBOARDING 
DOG DAY CARE  

& DOG WALKING 
We look after all your dog's needs. Dogs live 
in the comfort of our home and are taken for 

walks in the countryside whilst you're away on 
holiday or at work. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Call Judy/Anna on 01606 891536  

07719 576128 
Hilltop Farm, Aston-by-Budworth, CW9 6NG 

GREAT BUDWORTH CRICKET CLUB 

The following matches will take place at Arley Cricket Ground 

Wednesday  3rd July at 6.00pm against Moss Hey 
Wednesday  10th July at 6.00pm against Barnton 

Saturday   13th July at 1.00pm against Guy Adams XI  

Saturday       3rd August at 11.30am.  Six-a-side Competition 

Wednesday   7th August at 6.00pm against Lymm 

Sunday        25th August at 1.00pm against Antrobus 

Sunday         1st September at 2.00pm  Single Wicket Competition 

Saturday      14th September at 11.30am against Lord Ashbrook XI 

Teas are served at weekend matches at 4.00pm 

BBQs will be prepared on 3rd July and 10th July after the match. 

Everyone is welcome and we look forward to seeing you then. 

Maggie’s flowers 
A full florist service for all                   

occasions  on your doorstep.  
Fresh flowers a speciality.  Some      

varieties grown on the  farm—           
cut fresh to order.  

Please ring or email – 

maggie@maggieearl.co.uk  
07970 927 161  

or  
01565 777262 
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GARDEN CLUB 

M embers supported our strawberry and cream even-
ing in June, where the dessert was so well prepared 

by Marilyn Francis and her team. Our speaker was Joan 
Broughton (pictured), our member from Weaverham, who 
gave us a demonstration in the art of topiary.  

Four people were lucky enough to win one of her creations, 
which were a joy to behold.  She was thanked by Kay Bash-
ford, in her amiable way, telling stories of her own about 
her experiences of topiary!  All in all, it was a very good 
evening.  

The summer now consists of our garden club holiday to 
West Wales, which will be fantastic, whatever the weather, 
thanks to Henri and Lynda Giller’s superb planning.  

In addition, we look forward to a day trip to RHS Harlow Carr by coach; our members’ 
open gardens and visiting our favourite gardens everywhere. This must be one of the 
most pleasant occupations of the year. 

The next meeting at the Parish Hall, is on Tuesday 10th September, when we have our 
Produce Show. The schedule is in our Newsletter, but you must start preparing now! 
The winner will receive the Banksian Medal, and runners-up will receive smaller prizes. 

In addition, we have speakers: Martin and Jill Fish, well known journalists and present-
ers, will cook items from their garden to enhance our evening, so it will doubtless be a 
busy event. 

Enjoy your summer, make the most of everything on offer, and I look forward to seeing 
you on many occasions. Please contact me in the first instance with any enquiries . 

Jean Davies.   01606 892383 / 0789993 7683.  

Need a solicitor? Then go local! 
Based in Northwich town centre and established for over 18 years, Susan Howarth & Co.      
Solicitors specialise in Family Law (incl. Family Mediation), Child Care, Residential Property, Wills 
& Probate (incl. Care of the Elderly) and Personal Injury.  

We’re proud to be listed in the Legal 500 Directory and to be Lexcel accredited in recognition of 
our high standards of practice management and client care. 

We offer 6 FREE legal drop-in clinics every week or                             
a FREE 30 minute consultation.  

At Susan Howarth & Co., we’re here to help. 

Address: 41 Chesterway, Northwich, Cheshire, CW9 5JE  

Tel: 01606 48777 | Website: www.susanhowarthsolicitors.co.uk  

mailto:Maggie@maggieearl.co.uk
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Dog Walking 
If you are located in 
the Great Budworth 
area and looking for a 
local caring dog    walk-
er, I am available for  

daily walks,  toilet/feeding and  
general care and attention visits.  
For your dog’s individual needs/
requirements, please give me a call. 

 
Emma: tel 01606 891 229;  

07704 074 979 

Skywatch 
Apollo 11  ''One giant leap for mankind'' 

F 
ifty years ago,on 20 July 1969, the lunar module 'Eagle' landed in the Sea of Tran-

quility on the Moon.  It had been launched from the parent Apollo 11 which contin-

ued to orbit the Moon, while next day 21 July Neil Armstrong climbed down from 

the LEM and said those immortal words. 

Advancements in rocket technology and    

computers have allowed us to send probes to 

all the planets in our solar system and also 

some visiting comets.   Who knows what will 

happen in the next 50 years?  We may well see 

the colonisation of Mars! 

Tony Flynn 

NJ Garden Maintenance  
 

Neil Jones, local gardener with an estab-
lished Great Budworth and   surrounding 
area clientele now   available for all types 
of garden work, from regular grass cutting 
to hedge maintenance and one-off garden 

tidy ups. Licensed to remove all your   
garden waste. 

Friendly and reliable service, now taking 
bookings for this season 

Large or small, give us a call. 

01606 350793 or 07977 105380 

Ladies’ Lunches 
It sounds as if it might be a bit posh, but it real-
ly isn’t! It’s a chance for those who fancy chat-
ting about everything under the sun with whoev-
er might be free that day. No need to book.   

We visit a variety of pubs for a spot of light 
lunch on the third Thursday in the month - keep 
an eye out in the Bulletin for the venue the    
following month.   

We’ve just had a very convivial natter at the       
Partridge Inn at Stretton, where we’ll be again 
on the 18th July and 15th August from 12.30pm. 

Lifts are always available. Why not come and join 
us? For further information contact Hazel on 01606 891908 
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CHURCH NEWS 

Services & events in Church 

JULY 

Wednesday 3rd, 10.30am: Holy Communion, followed by 

coffee 

Thursday 4th, 7.30pm: Evening Prayer (in Quiet Garden, 

weather permitting) 

Sunday 7th, 8.00am: Holy Communion   

 10.30am: All Age Worship 

Thursday 11th, 2.00pm: Play & Praise 

Saturday 13th: Friends trip to Llangollen 

Sunday 14th, 10.30am: Matins 

 6.30pm: Holy Communion 

Sunday 21st, 8.00am: Holy Communion;  10.30am:  Parish Communion 

 6.30pm: Evensong at Arley Chapel 

Thursday 25th, 2.00pm:  Play & Praise 

Sunday 28th, 10.30am: Parish Communion 

AUGUST 

Sunday 4th, 8.00am Holy Communion 

 10.30am All Age Worship for Lammas (The Feast of the First Fruits) 

Wednesday 7th, 10.30am: Holy Communion followed by coffee 

Thursday 8th, 7.30pm: Evening prayer (in Quiet Garden weather permitting) 

Sunday 11th, 10.30am: Matins;   6.30pm: Holy Communion 

Thursday 15th, 2.00pm: Play & Praise 

Sunday 18th, 8.00am: Holy Communion;   10.30am: Parish Communion;  

6.30pm: Evensong at Arley Chapel 

Sunday 25th, 10.30am: Parish Communion 

Thursday 29th, 2.00pm: Play & Praise 

 

Bate Heath Rose Nurseries 

Aston-by-Budworth 

Tel: 01565 733286 

Superb range of roses always available. 

Wide range of rhododendrons, azaleas, 

conifers, acers,  clematis & many more 

shrubs & climbing plants of exceptional 

quality and at realistic prices. 

Antrobus  Execut ive  
Travel  

Private Hire 
4-seater vehicle 
Local or distance 

01606 891 692 (office)    
07710 211 364 (mobile) 
alan@aetravel.co.uk 
Pre-bookings only 


